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Meeting of North West Mull Community Woodland Company Ltd

Am Birlinn, Monday 2nd September 2024 at 7.30pm
Minutes
Present: Anne Cleave (AC), Ian Hepburn (IH), Colin Morrison (CM), Tracy Mayo (TM) via Zoom, Alicja Newbrook (AN), Amber Scott (AS) minutes.

Apologies: John Addy (JA)
1. Welcome - 7.37pm meeting commenced, AC welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. Conflicts of Interest – AS mentioned, a potential conflict of interest as her husband has been nominated to be a director at the AGM. CM advised no conflict and explained how we would manage if one did arise if he was to be elected.

3. Minutes of meeting of 15th July 2024 – CM and IH unable to find them. Deferred.
4. Matters arising:

a. Transition from Sage to Xero accounting system (AC)
AC advised changeover to Xero is in progress, accountant and JS of InspireAlba have readied to start new financial year. No action required. 
b. Update on meeting between IH and DM 16th July (CM)
Concern regarding lack of maintenance on machinery. Need to engage people to work on telehandler. ACTION: CM will speak to Kevin Gray Landscape and Maintenance to see if he wants to take on the maintenance. 
c. Update on phytophthora situation
IH provided report with more detail on this. Attached. IH brought up situation in Dumfries and Galloway and how their area has been labelled endemic with lifted restrictions. CM advised we have already explored this avenue but could try again after the AGM. AS brought up a Woodfuels customer who wanted to explore obtaining a phytophthora licence. ACTION: Explore making Mull an endemic phytophthora area again with new board. CM will work with AM to come up with an advice note to explain how the licence may work.

d. Sale of Ulva plots (JA)
Discussed interest in plots. AS spoke about emails coming through from potential buyers wanting more information on the lifestyle and realities of living on Ulva. Unclear as to how or who could do this. ACTION: AC to speak to JA re an update.  
e. Update on tenant arrears (AC)
Currently nothing has happened, AC unsure about the wording of the letter and if it will work. CM/TM broadly happy with the wording of the letter. ACTION: AC to revisit this.
f. Tenant’ update (TM)
TM unable to move this further ahead yet.
g. Ulva House
(AN)
AN asking for more direction regarding the tenancy agreement and who is dealing with hashing out the finer details. IH concerned with current version of agreement. Overall feeling within the board is these needs to be a priority. ACTION: AC to go back to JB and relook at agreement and to renegotiate after the AGM. TM to send an email to reassure.  
Also discussed Cragaig bothy, draft rental agreement has been done by JB. The board needs to decide on the rent. ACTION: AC to go to JB to get copy of agreement.
h. PHX/Water upgrade project (AN)
AN to take on project management. Has been in touch with some electricians, still need to source and book one for the work. ACTION: AN to check PHX has direct contact with the fish farm and book electrician. 
Also discussed rental space behind boathouse. ACTION: Agreement to be drawn up and sent to solicitor.
Water issues at the manse. AN working with plumber to see if they can uncover root cause of the issue. ACTION: AN to feedback to board after meeting on Ulva. 
i. Feedback from DTAS
Report from pre-AGM meetings have not been received. AC has chased. ACTION: AC to chase again. 
j. Future harvesting and Bellart bog (IH)
IH sent document ahead of meeting (attached). His recommendation is that we go ahead.
AC raised a question on behalf of a member, what will happen if woodlands go to natural regeneration. CM and IH explained 6-10 years of wood left with other avenues we can explore. Would need new board to take it on. ACTION: all board members to agree, IH to push this along.
IH brought up concerns regarding people working on machinery who are not insured or working on machinery that is not up to spec, leaving the company exposed. No immediate action required. 
High moisture content discussed with wood brought in from SWMID. Still being processed and wanting to test more of the wood. Some customers may be happy to still take slightly wetter with the view to drying in own wood store. ACTION: AS not to take orders yet and speak to DM at the end of the week about moisture content.
5. Annual General Meeting
a. JB’s advice email of Saturday 31st August. 
Everyone read. No action required.
b. Nominations received for directorships.
Board discussed nominations for directorships. Nominations received and checked legitimacy. Confirmed agenda order and ballot forms. ACTION: AS to confirm with JB finer points of ballot papers.
6. Finance – 
No managements accounts available due to staff changeover period, underway. Nothing else to report. No action required. 
7. Correspondence – 
Nothing to report.
8. Any other competent business –
a. Request from Lagganulva Farm for further letter of support re the Steadings.  AC.
Letter has been sent in the past. ACTION: AS to review letter wording and send to the farm.
b. Development Managers Report January 2010 to be included in minutes. Attached below. 
IH asked for report to be included as a matter of record, to clear up any argument regarding JA’s Background for Members report. No action required.
c. Issue with buggies
AC discussed the use and damage to the buggies. One with the two punctures will be repaired, still need more information re the broken one. AC still talking with manufacturer regarding new parts and claim. Board discussed how to ensure an accurate logging system of use is adhered to. ACTION: AN to try and arrange an Ulva meeting to discuss, take photo of broken buggy when she is there on Thursday and investigate our insurance policy. 

9. Date of Next Meeting - 
To be agreed after AGM
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